
The African Union's Silence on Somaliland: A Call for Recognition and Resolution 

The African Union has a proud history of standing by the choices of African peoples and effectively 

managing issues related to self-determination. Cases such as Eritrea and South Sudan serve as prime 

examples, where the Union played a crucial role in facilitating their independence, granting them full and 

unconditional sovereignty over their lands. These countries now stand as integral members of the African 

Union, contributing to its diverse tapestry. 

However, amidst these successes, the Alliance of Journalists and Jurists finds itself puzzled by the African 

Union's silence regarding the situation in Somaliland. Despite its strategic importance in the Horn of Africa 

region, the African Union has yet to acknowledge or prioritize the aspirations of the Somaliland people for 

independence, even as the host country of the Union, Somalia, has recognized Somaliland as a separate 

state since 1991. 

The demand for Somaliland's independence is not a recent phenomenon. For decades, the government in 

Hargeisa has fervently advocated for this legitimate aspiration, citing historical, constitutional, and territorial 

grounds supported by international transactions. Yet, the African Union has failed to address this pressing 

issue, leaving Somaliland's status in limbo. 

The Alliance of Media Professionals calls upon the African Union to reexamine the historical facts 

surrounding Somaliland and acknowledge the reality on the ground. Recognizing Somaliland's sovereignty 

would not only contribute to regional security and stability but also uphold the fundamental right of 

peoples to self-determination. 

The recent agreement between Ethiopia and Somaliland presents a potential solution to this longstanding 

crisis. By formalizing diplomatic relations and addressing the grievances of the Somaliland people, this 

agreement could pave the way for progress, peace, and prosperity in the region. 

However, some parties continue to oppose this agreement, threatening the fragile stability of the Horn of 

Africa. The Alliance of African Journalists and Jurists condemns any attempts to incite violence or undermine 

the sovereignty of Somaliland. Instead, we urge the African Union to support and protect this sovereign 

agreement, which offers a constructive path towards resolving the historical crisis. 

By embracing the realities on the ground and engaging in diplomatic dialogue, the African Union has the 

opportunity to transform this longstanding conflict into an opportunity for positive change. It is time for the 

Union to take a proactive stance, one that promotes peace, stability, and the rights of all African peoples. 

In conclusion, the African Union must not remain silent on the issue of Somaliland's independence. It is 

incumbent upon the Union to acknowledge the aspirations of the Somaliland people and work towards a 

peaceful resolution that serves the interests of the entire continent. 



 




